
State of California  
Department of Fish and Wildlife 
 

M e m o r a n d u m 
 
Date:  June 17, 2025  
 
 
To: Charlton H. Bonham 
 Director 
 Department of Fish and Wildlife 
 
From: Heather Geldart                            
 Administrator 
 Department of Fish and Wildlife 
 Office of Spill Prevention and Response 
 
Subject: Appointment to the Cosco Busan Trustee Council 
 

This memorandum is to inform you of a change regarding California Department of 
Fish and Wildlife (CDFW) representatives assigned to the Cosco Busan Trustee 
Council. Mr. Bruce Joab replaces Dr. Michael Anderson as the primary CDFW 
representative. Dr. Matthew Zafonte continues as the alternate CDFW representative. 
 
Primary Representative:    Alternate Representative: 
Mr. Bruce Joab, Senior Environmental  Dr. Matthew Zafonte, Research Data 
     Scientist, Supervisory      Specialist III (Economics) 
Department of Fish and Wildlife,  Department of Fish and Wildlife, 
Office of Spill Prevention and Response Office of Spill Prevention and Response 
1010 Riverside Parkway    1010 Riverside Parkway 
West Sacramento, CA  95605   West Sacramento, CA  95605 
Cell: (916) 826-0166    Cell: (916) 747-2107  
Email: Bruce.Joab@wildlife.ca.gov  Email: Matthew.Zafonte@wildlife.ca.gov 
 
Please feel free to contact me by telephone at (916) 279-6176, or by email at 
Heather.Geldart@wildlife.ca.gov, should you have any questions regarding this 
appointment. 
 
 
cc: (Electronic copy) 
 Mr. Amir Sharifi 

Mr. Carlos Mejia 
Ms. Nicole Gleason 
Mr. Bruce Joab 
Dr. Matthew Zafonte 
Ms. Brenda Brantley 

mailto:Bruce.Joab@wildlife.ca.gov
mailto:Matthew.Zafonte@wildlife.ca.gov
mailto:Heather.Geldart@wildlife.ca.gov


State of California   
Department of Fish and Wildlife 
 

M e m o r a n d u m 
 
Date:  June 17, 2025 
 
 
To: Charlton H. Bonham 
 Director 
 Department of Fish and Wildlife 
 
From: Heather Geldart 
 Administrator 
 Department of Fish and Wildlife 
 Office of Spill Prevention and Response 
 
Subject: Appointment to the Cosco Busan Trustee Council Recreation Subcommittee 
 

This memorandum is to inform you of a change regarding California Department of 
Fish and Wildlife (CDFW) representatives assigned to the Cosco Busan Trustee 
Council Recreation Subcommittee. Dr. Matthew Zafonte continues as the primary 
CDFW representative. Mr. Bruce Joab replaces Dr. Michael Anderson as the alternate 
CDFW representative. 
 
Primary Representative:    Alternate Representative: 
Dr. Matthew Zafonte, Research Data  Mr. Bruce Joab, Senior Environmental 
     Specialist III (Economics)      Scientist, Supervisory 
Department of Fish and Wildlife,  Department of Fish and Wildlife, 
Office of Spill Prevention and Response Office of Spill Prevention and Response 
1010 Riverside Parkway    1010 Riverside Parkway 
West Sacramento, CA  95605   West Sacramento, CA  95605 
Cell: (916) 747-2107    Cell: (916) 826-0166 
Email: Matthew.Zafonte@wildlife.ca.gov Email: Bruce.Joab@wildlife.ca.gov 
 
Please feel free to contact me by telephone at (916) 279-6176, or by email at 
Heather.Geldart@wildlife.ca.gov, should you have any questions regarding this 
appointment. 
 
 
cc: (Electronic copy) 
 Mr. Amir Sharifi 

Mr. Carlos Mejia 
Ms. Nicole Gleason 
Dr. Matthew Zafonte 
Mr. Bruce Joab 
Ms. Brenda Brantley 

mailto:Matthew.Zafonte@wildlife.ca.gov
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